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Governor Code of Conduct
The governing body has adopted the following principles and procedures, which also apply to Associate Members:

1.0
Commitment
We accept that being a governor involves the commitment of significant amounts of time and energy and we agree to:
· Be active and involved members of the governing body, attend meetings regularly, and share responsibilities, including service on committees or working parties
· Get to know the school well and respond to opportunities to involve ourselves in school activities
· Attend training and take responsibility for our own learning and development as a governor
· Prepare for meetings by reading paperwork beforehand
2.0
Confidentiality
We recognise the need to observe complete confidentiality when required to do so by the governing body, especially regarding matters concerning individual staff or students and we will:
· Not divulge information about members of staff or pupils inappropriately.
· Exercise great care if a discussion of a potentially contentious issue of the school arises outside the governing body.
· Declare an interest if an item under discussion at any full or committee meeting of governors impinges upon our personal, family, work or financial situation
3.0
Conduct
We agree to work as a member of the team at all times and be loyal to collective decisions; we will:

· Encourage the open expression of views at meetings, but accept collective responsibility for all decisions made by the governing body or its delegated agents. This means we will not speak out against majority decisions in public (or private) outside the governing body.
· Only seek to act on behalf of the governing body when we have been specifically authorised to do so.
· Follow the procedures established by the governing body when making or responding to criticism or complaints affecting the school.

· Follow the code of practice for visits established by the governing body and agree and visits to the school in advance with the Headteacher.
· Always be mindful of our responsibility to maintain and develop the ethos and reputation of our school.
· Seek to develop effective working relationships with the head, staff and parents, the LA and other relevant agencies and the community.
· Agree any reports or minutes of meetings with the Headteacher before they are issued.
· Raise strategic issues through the Chairman of Governors or the Chairman of the relevant committee to ensure that the matter is added as an agenda item for discussion.  A general email to all governors (and/or the wider school community) is not a positive or effective method to use as it inevitably results in ill-feeling, misunderstanding and lack of structured debate, the outcome of which is that important points may be lost.  For this reason, if we receive a general email of this nature we will only respond to the Chairman of Governors or Chairman of the relevant committee and not to all recipients.

· Ensure that non-strategic issues are either discussed with the Headteacher or raised via the school suggestion scheme to ensure that valuable ideas are not lost.

· Those of us who are Parent Governors recognise that there may be important issues that arise which they, or other parents that they see on a daily basis, feel very strongly about and which directly affect their children.  We will raise these initially with the relevant class teacher, and then with the Headteacher.  They will only be brought to the governing body after discussion with the Headteacher and agreement that they are of strategic importance.
· At certain times in the school year, especially towards the end of term, the Headteacher and staff are under more pressure than usual.  We will ensure that our contact with the school takes this into consideration.

4.0
Communication

We understand that effective and appropriate communication is vital to our roles as governors.  We will:

· Communicate in a professional manner with other governors, members of staff, the LEA and the wider community.  

· Respect that governors may be using a work email address for governing body duties and ensure that emails are short, businesslike and kept to a necessary minimum.

· Understand that if we are using a private email address for governing body purposes then those emails could be subject to Freedom of Information requests and we would be legally obliged to allow access to them.

· Accept that we owe a duty of mutual trust and confidence to our school, and to each other, which may be breached if unsuitable material is contained in any communication or correspondence, including all types of electronic communication, personal blogs, websites and social networking sites.
· Gain the agreement of the Chairman and Headteacher prior to posting any content (written, vocal or visual) to the internet which identifies us as members of the governing body.
5.0
General

· We are responsible for determining, monitoring and keeping under review the broad policies, plans and procedures of the school.
· We recognise that the Headteacher is responsible for the implementation of policy, day-to-day management of the school and the implementation of the curriculum.
· We accept that all governors have equal status, and, although appointed by different groups, our overriding concern will be the welfare of the school as a whole.
· We have no legal authority to act individually, except when the governing body has given us delegated authority to do so.
· We have a duty to act fairly and without prejudice, and in so far as we have responsibility for staff, we will fulfil all that is expected of a good employer.
· We will encourage open government and will act appropriately.
· We will consider carefully how our decisions may affect the stakeholders of the school, other schools, associated agencies and the local community.

6.0
Equality and Diversity
· We will treat everyone equally irrespective of their gender, ethnicity, disability, religious belief, sexual orientation, age, or any other recognised area of discrimination.   
· We accept that we are all different and that we all think, behave and communicate in different ways.  We will always consider this, and always treat our colleagues with respect.
Approval

This policy has been discussed by the Governing Body and was approved at their meeting on 20th November 2014 Minute G831.
Date for next review:  
Autumn Term 2017
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